Dear Editor,

Every day we hear another attempt to discredit the science from people who think they know better than the overwhelming majority of scientists who think that catastrophic climate change represents a genuine, serious and urgent threat.

I’d like to congratulate our MP for his/her courage in taking a firm stance on the issue by signing Early Day Motion 189 – the Climate Emergency EDM. Not only does this clearly state that we have a ‘Climate Emergency’ for which action now “is worth considerably more than doing the same later” but it recommends real concrete measures that are ambitious and far reaching enough to really match the full scale of the threat. They include a 10% cut in emissions within one year (as also recommended by the 10-10 campaign), a million new ‘climate’ jobs, the phasing out of domestic flights, a 55 mile an hour national speed limit and more TV information to explain to the public why these measures are needed. These measures might seem quite extreme to some people but they hardly seem that when you think of the droughts, famines and other disasters that the world’s most vulnerable communities, especially, will have to endure if the world continues to pump heat trapping gases into the atmosphere unremittingly and the nightmare scenarios associated with an irreversibly destabilised climate come true.   

It would be easy for our MP –as it is for theirs – to just sound off with lots of self righteous rhetoric about the issue but to actually start to recommend some of the radical measures necessary is both much more meaningful and takes much more political courage. So I think his/her stance on this issue is something we should really welcome and – whatever else you think about our MP – this is something he/she should be congratulated for.

Yours Sincerely,

XXXXXXXXXXX
